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Date: Greeters Lay 

Reader 

Assisting  

Minister 

Ushers Power Point 

and Camera 

Acolyte Offering 

Counters 

June 4 Georgia and John 

Suranofsky 
Mary 

Hendershot 
Sarah 

Harrison 
Sara Godshalk, 

Sue Reinhart 
Antonioli Family Isabel 

Baker 
Jim Jennings, 
John Suranfosky 

        

        

        

        

I’ve been looking around a bit at our ministries and our building, and I’ve been noticing some things that have 

changed since the COVID pandemic began a little over three years ago.   Certainly, there are some things that have 

taken a hit by the pandemic, most obviously Sunday School and our Youth programming. (Although, to be honest, 

they were struggling before the pandemic as well, so the blame can’t all be laid on COVID.)  On-site worship 

attendance still isn’t what it was in 2019, though it is steadily growing over the past few months.  

But it’s not all bad. I look around and see lots of silver linings to COVID.   

We have two large televisions in the Fellowship Hall.  These were purchased in 2020 as a way to provide overflow 

seating for worship.  If we exceeded the safe number of worshipers in the sanctuary, others could sit in the 

Fellowship Hall, where worship would be shared via closed circuit TV.  We haven’t used the Fellowship Hall for 

that purpose in some time now, but the televisions are still there, and have been very useful for Bible studies, 

meetings, funeral luncheons, and other ways.  We keep finding new and creative uses for them.  We might never 

have purchased them if it weren’t for the pandemic, but they are a blessing.  

We record our worship on video every week and share it online via YouTube and through a special “phone-in” 

service.  This started because there was a time when it was unsafe for anyone to gather together for worship, but we 

are continuing it now. It meets a need for people who are homebound or living far away. Even people on vacation 

watch our worship videos sometimes. It also makes the decision whether or not to cancel worship due to weather an 

easier one – it’s never fully canceled! We might never have made the investment into this program without the 

pandemic. 

Some of our meetings are still held on Zoom, and some other meetings are “hybrids,” where some of the group 

meets onsite, and a few “zoom in” from home or, in at least two cases, from Florida!  Zoom meetings aren’t always 

ideal, but they are far, far better than nothing.  This also means that in inclement weather, an important meeting 

doesn’t need to be postponed, but can just pivot to Zoom. We might never have embraced the concept of online 

meetings if it weren’t for the pandemic. 

The walkway to our grove, built by Brooks Baker, and paid for in part through synod grant money, was something 

we’d talked about for years. But it finally became crucial when outdoor worship was our only option for a time. 

This walkway makes it much easier for many to attend worship and other events in the grove, and it continues to be 

a blessing to us.  

I think that many of us also appreciate “togetherness” more than before, since we had to go without it, or with a 

very adapted form of it, for so long.  

All this doesn’t take away from the pain that many endured, the grief and suffering that COVID brought. It affected 

some of us far more than others, but it affected us all. It was hard, and it will still be some time until we are able to 

fully move on emotionally from it. But to me these silver linings are a sign of how God works in this world:  God 

does not take suffering away from us, no matter how much we wish God might.  Instead, God comes into our 

suffering, walks with us through it, and brings forth life in the midst of it. 

God has gotten us through this, and God will get us through whatever happens next. Praise be God. 

 

Pastor Scholtes 

Prints of PeacePrints of PeacePrints of PeacePrints of Peace    
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Date: Greeters Lay 
Reader 

Assisting 
Minister 

Ushers Power Point 
and Camera 

Acolyte Offering 
Counters 

June 
4 

Georgia and 
John 
Suranofsky 

Mary 
Hendershot 

Sarah 
Harrison 

Sara Godshalk, 
Sue Reinhart 

Antonioli 
Family 

Isabel 
Baker 

Jim Jennings, 
John Suranfosky 

June 

11 

Traci Rumsey, 
Connie Itterly 

Quincy 
Miller 

Kale 
Baker 

Georgia and 
John 
Suranofsky 

Cathy Mullen Landon 
Horn 

Jackie Horn, 
Bremda Hughes 

June 

18 

Brenda 
Hughes, Kale 
Baker 

Sarah 
Harrison 

Tina Johns Vivian Fahr, 
Traci Rumsey 

John 
Martocci 

Alex 
Scholtes 

Jim Jennings,  
Chip Harrison 

June 

25 

Brooks Baker, 
Sara Godshalk 

Sara 
Godshalk 

Laraine 
Brands 

Connie Itterly, 
Brenda Hughes 

Jim Jennings Sarah 
Harrison 

Jackie Horn, 
Tina Johns 

July 
4 

Sherk and June 
Jones 

Isabel 
Baker 

Connie 
Itterly 

Kale Baker, 
Brooks Baker 

Kim Jennings Isabel 
Baker 

Jim Jennings,  
Jackie Horn 

Communion Assistants: 
June 4:   Diane Hahn, Connie Itterly 
June 11:   Tina Johns, Linda Waszmer 
June 18:   April Miller, Diane Hahn 
June 25:    Brooks Baker,  Tina Johns 
July 4:   Jim Jennings, April Miller 
 
Altar Guild June:   Janet Martocci and Susan Reinhart 
Altar Guild July:    Carolyn Leidy & Terry Stiso 
    
 

Thinking of You Cards for Soldiers  
Cards need to be in by June 3rd. 

Place your cards on the Narthex counter. 

Questions?  See Holly Blakeslee 

Thank you for your  
willingness to serve!!!   

If you are unable to fulfill an assignment, 
please find someone to take your place and 
let Pastor Scholtes know of the change as 

soon as possible.   
For last minute changes be sure to leave 

the message on Pastor Scholtes’ voice mail 
(610-588-2355) or email him at 

PastorMJS@gmail.com.    
 

Weis Grocery Receipts - Thank you to all who save 
their Weis receipts for Prince of Peace!  We received a 
check for $266.53.  Keep those grocery receipts coming!  
Please note:  we can only use slips from the Blue Valley 
store and we cannot use receipts for gift cards, milk, 
tobacco , sales tax, alcohol  and pharmacy items.  These 
items are deducted from the slips. Thank you for your 
continued support.     —Janet Martocci       
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ARE YOU GETTING PASTORMAIL? 

Pastor Scholtes sends out emails to the congregation almost every day. These PastorMails contain 
information about upcoming events, about recent decisions made in the church, and generally help to keep 
us all connected. If you are not receiving them, please send him a note at pastorMJS@gmail.com to get 
added to the list or sign up at our church website (popbangor.org). They are also archived at 
popbangor.org/pastormail. 
 

Thank you for all the cards, prayers, and heartfelt thoughts sent to me 
and my family with Rich's passing.  Also, a thank you for the ladies who 
helped in the kitchen and those who made desserts.  God bless you all.  
 --Sandy Butler and Family 

 

Thank you all for the beautiful pink plants in the mug planter.  It looks 

lovely on my desk.  Thank you also to those who took time to email and 

call me on Administrative Assistant Day.  Your kind and encouraging 

words meant so much to me and made the day very special!  Thanks 

again!  —Annette Buss 
  

We would like to thank everyone who sent cards, called, and prayed 

before, during, and after my operation.    This congregation is 
awesome!  We would also like to give a huge thank you to Georgia 

Suranofsky and Mary O’Meally for cooking and delivering two 

wonderful meals and to the Pastor for his phone calls and visit.  It lifted 
my spirits for sure.   I hope everyone knows how much your acts of 

kindness and friendship is appreciated.  —The Stanas 

 

Thank you to everyone for everything you’ve done for us.  We really 

appreciate what you are doing for us!  —Wayne and Carol Shuman 
  

Graduate Recognition will be held on Sunday, June 11:  We would like the names of 

anyone graduating from any level of education, such as nursery school, kindergarten, 

high school, college, technical school, graduate school etc.  Please place the information 

on the sign-up sheet in the narthex or email info to poplcbangor@gmail.com or 610-

588-2355.  Information needed:  Graduate's full name, telephone number, major, 

institution they are graduating from, diploma/degree completed, future plans, and name 

of person who is providing the information.  We need to have all the names and 

information absolutely no later than:  Wednesday, May 31st .  
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LEHIGH VALLEY FOSTER CARE 
As you may remember, on May 7th Maria Samaritano gave a temple talk on the 
Foster Care System in the Lehigh Valley.  She went on to tell us how overworked 
and stressed the case workers are.  Georgia Suranofsky suggested we make up a 
gift basket for them.  I found out there are 78 case workers, so we are going to 
need a very large basket filled with goodies.   I know we can fill it because we are 
a generous and giving congregation.  For the month of June, we would like to 
collect the following items:  granola bars, cookies, tea bags, coffee, hard candy, 
and post it notes.  While shopping please consider purchasing one of these items, 
there will be a basket in the Narthex for your donations.  If you would like me or 
Georgia to shop for you, please let us know.  Thank you, Mary O'Meally 
  

WE NEED YOUR DONATIONS: 
POP's Treasures did very well when we opened on May 5 & 6, 
however, we need your "treasures” to replenish our inventory, 
and to keep the customers returning.  You may bring your 
donations to church on Sunday or call Mary O’Meally or Jackie 
Horn to schedule a drop-off. 
 

POP's Treasures will be open on the following dates: 
June 9 & 10; July 7 & 8; August 11 & 12; Sept. 8 & 9; Oct. 13 
& 14; Nov. 10 & 11; and Dec. 8 & 9.   
 
Hours:  Fridays 10 a.m. -2 p.m., Saturdays 9 a.m.  – Noon.  
 
Thank you for your willingness to help!  Questions?  Contact 
Mary O'Meally 610-708-0003 or Jackie Horn 610-810-7268 

FAFAFAFATTTTHER’S DAY is just around the corner (June 1HER’S DAY is just around the corner (June 1HER’S DAY is just around the corner (June 1HER’S DAY is just around the corner (June 18888thththth))))    
Would you like to remember/honor your Father and/ or Men who are special to you by listing their name in 
our announcement folder, on the bulletin board and in the July Newsletter?  A blue sign-up sheet is on the 
counter in the Narthex.  Suggested donation:  $1 per name benefits the Sunday School.    Names must be  

given to Annette Buss by June 12th to be included.  (If you are unable to sign-up in person…  
please email the names to poplcbangor@gmail.com, mail this form to  

2445 Lake Minsi Drive, Bangor, PA  18013 or call Annette at 610-588-2355).  
 

 

IN HONOR OF: ________________________________________________________________________ 

  

  

IN MEMORY OF:  ______________________________________________________________________ 

  

  

BY: __________________________________________________________________________________ 

  

Use extra paper if more space is needed. 
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Thursday, June 1 Psalm 8; Job 38:1-11; 2 Timothy 1:8-12a 

Friday, June 2 Psalm 8; Job 38:12-21; 2 Timothy 1:12b-14 

Saturday, June 3 Psalm 8; Job 38:22-38; John 14:15-17 

The Holy Trinity (6/4) Genesis 1:1 – 2:4a; Psalm 8; 2 Corinthians 13:1-13; Matthew 28:16-20 

Monday, June 5 Psalm 29; Job 38:39-39:12; 1 Corinthians 12:1-3 

Tuesday, June 6 Psalm 29; Job 39:13-25; 1 Corinthians 12:4-13 

Wednesday, June 7 Psalm 29; Job 39:26-40:5; John 14:25-26 
  

Thursday, June 8 Psalm 50:7-15; Lamentations 1:7-11; 2 Peter 2:17-22 

Friday, June 9 Psalm 50:7-15; Lamentations 3:40-58; Acts 28:1-10 

Saturday, June 10 Psalm 50:7-15; Exodus 34:1-9; Matthew 9:27-34 

Sunday, June 11 Hosea 5:15 – 6:6; Psalm 50:7-15; Romans 4:13-25; Matthew 9:9-13, 18-26 

Monday, June 12 Psalm 40:1-8 ; Leviticus 15:25-31; 22:1-9; 2 Corinthians 6:14-7:2 

Tuesday, June 13 Psalm 40:1-8; Hosea 8:11-14; 10:1-2; Hebrews 13:1-16 

Wednesday, June 14 Psalm 40:1-8; Hosea 14:1-9; Matthew 12:1-8 

  

Thursday, June 15 Psalm 100; Exodus 4:18-23; Hebrews 3:1-6 

Friday, June 16 Psalm 100; Exodus 4:27-31; Acts 7:35-43 

Saturday, June 17 Psalm 100; Exodus 6:28-7:13; Mark 7:1-13 

Sunday, June 18 Exodus 19:2-8a; Psalm 100; Romans 5:1-8; Matthew 9:35 – 10:8 

Monday, June 19 Psalm 105:1-11, 37-45; Joshua 1:1-11; 1 Thessalonians 3:1-5 

Tuesday, June 20 Psalm 105:1-11, 37-45; 1 Samuel 3:1-9; 2 Thessalonians 2:13-3:5 

Wednesday, June 21 Psalm 105:1-11, 37-45; Proverbs 4:10-27; Luke 6:12-19 

  

Thursday, June 22 Psalm 69:7-10, 16-18; Jeremiah 18:12-17; Hebrews 2:5-9 

Friday, June 23 Psalm 69:7-10, 16-18; Jeremiah 18:18-23; Acts 5:17-26 

Saturday, June 24 Psalm 69:7-10, 16-18; Jeremiah 20:1-6; Luke 11:53-12:3 

Sunday, June 25 Jeremiah 20:7-13; Psalm 69:7-10, 16-18; Romans 6:1b-11; Matthew 10:24-39 

Monday, June 26 Psalm 6; Micah 7:1-7; Revelation 2:1-7 

Tuesday, June 27 Psalm 6; Jeremiah 26:1-12; Revelation 2:8-11 

Wednesday, June 28 Psalm 6; Jeremiah 38:1-13; Matthew 10:5-23 

  

Thursday, June 29 Psalm 89:1-4, 15-18; Jeremiah 25:1-7; Galatians 5:2-6 

Friday, June 30 Psalm 89:1-4, 15-18; Jeremiah 25:8-14; Luke 17:1-4 

 

Read these on your computer or on your phone! Go to DailyLectio.net,  

where you can sign up for daily emails or download the app for iPhone or Android! 
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In Honor of In Honor of In Honor of In Honor of     

and In Memory of and In Memory of and In Memory of and In Memory of     

Mothers and Mothers and Mothers and Mothers and     

Special Ladies...Special Ladies...Special Ladies...Special Ladies...    
The following individuals have made a contribution to the Sunday School.The following individuals have made a contribution to the Sunday School.The following individuals have made a contribution to the Sunday School.The following individuals have made a contribution to the Sunday School.    

In Loving Honor of…In Loving Honor of…In Loving Honor of…In Loving Honor of…    
Connie Comunale 
 by Justine, Marc, Jeffrey and Eric 
Kathleen Ott 
 by Larry and Lisa Ott 
Lisa Ott 
 by Cheyenne, Montana, Alli, Justin  

and Maegan 
Sue Flyte 
 by Ray and Tara Flyte 
Tara Flyte 
 by Tyler, Ashley and Lauren 
Laraine Brands 
 by The Family of Laraine Brands 
Betty DeVito 
 by Mary A. Hendershot 
Theresa Suranofsky 
 by Georgia Suranofsky 
Jean Reinhart  
 by Sue and Rich Reinhart 
Jackie Horn 
 by Brooks and Janessa Baker 
Georgia Suranofsky 
 by Brooks and Janessa Baker 
Jennifer Baker 
 by Isabel and Sadie Baker 
Georgia Suranofsky 
 by Kale and Jen Baker 
Kay Lawler 
 by The Hughes Family 
Diane Hahn 
 by Renee and Earl 
Mary Hughes 
 by Aria and Eli 
Shirley Smith 
 by Carol and Carson 
My Mom, Pat Koller 
 by Tina Johns 
All the Moms in My Life 
 by Tina Johns 
 

For All the Times you Gently  
Picked Me Up  

For all the times you gently picked me up, 

When I fell down, 

For all the times you tied my shoes 

And tucked me into bed, 

Or needed something 

But put me first instead. 

For everything we shared, 

The dreams, the laughter, 

And the tears, 

I love you with a Special Love 

That deepens every year. 
Thank You Mom! 

- Unknown 

 
 

You Are a Beautiful Person 
You are graceful like a butterfly… 

You affect not only our lives but others too… 

You always help where it is needed and show you really care… 

You realize that happiness brings happiness… 

You have a kind and gentle love that goes a long, long way… 

You are a true treasure to behold even tho you do not realize it… 

You are everything contentment is made of… 

You are everything friends are supposed to be… 

You show your many beautiful colors day by day… 

You touch lives and you are appreciated… 

You share everything yet ask nothing in return… 

Thank you for being the beautiful person you are... 
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In Loving Memory of…In Loving Memory of…In Loving Memory of…In Loving Memory of… 

Betty Moysey Godshalk 
 by Sara and Bill Godshalk 
Alta Hartzell Moysey 
 by Sara and Bill Godshalk 
Madeline Klinzing Godshalk 
 by Sara and Bill Godshalk 
Sherma LaBarre Godshalk 
 by Sara and Bill Godshalk 
Grace Thompson 
 by Carolyn Leidy and Daughters 
Joyce Comunale 
 by The Hughes Family 

Jennie Widenor 
 by Neil and Janet Pearson 
Pauline Pearson 
 by Neil and Janet Pearson 
Olive Gates 
 by Doris Thomas 
Pearl Comunale 
 by Justine, Marc, Jeffrey and Eric 
Frances Poliskiewicz 
 by Phyllis and Walter Patterson  
 and grand children 
Evelyn Emes 
 by Carol and Carson 
Flora Wilson 
 by Carol and Carson 

Edna Smith, Bessie Bartholomew and  
Nellie Smith 
 by Annette Buss  

 

 

Gone From Us  

Gone from us that smiling face, 

The cheerful pleasant ways, 

The heart that won so many friends, 

In bygone, happy days. 

A life made beautiful by kindly deeds, 

A helping hand for others’ needs. 

To a beautiful life, 

Comes a happy end, 

She died as she lived, 

Everyone’s friend.  

 - Unknown 
  

 
  
 

 

In Loving Memory of…In Loving Memory of…In Loving Memory of…In Loving Memory of… 

Helen Lane, Hazel Weidman, Dorothy Lane,  
Ruth Lane and Irene Weaver 
 by Kathy A. Lane 
Ruth Hearn 
 by Justine, Marc, Jeffrey and Eric 
Joann Saviet 
 by Rob, Lily and Daniel 
Betty Leininger 
 by Her Daughters, Louise, Jane and Carolyn 
Shirley Pensyl 
 by The Family of Shirley Pensyl 
Joan Miller 

by Sherry, Carissa, D.J. Staci, Josh, Maci, Mia, and    

Freddy 
Christina DeSalva  
 by Mary O’Meally 
Greta Johnson 
 by Karen Karner 
Brenda Smith 
 by Ray and Tara Flyte 
Frances Fontanella 
 by Ray and Tara Flyte 
Alice DeVito 
 by Betty DeVito 
Viola Fraunfelter 
 by Betty DeVito 
Wanda Riley 
 by Georgia Suranofsky 
Stella Steinmetz 
 by John and Janet Martocci 
Nora Martocci 
 by John and Janet Martocci 
Esther Godshalk 
 by Sue and Rich Reinhart 
Joyce Comunale 
 by Diane Hahn 
Dorothy Rambo 
 by Mar Stana 
Ann Stana 
 by Mar Stana 
Marian Parsons Saddler 
 by June and Sherk Jones 
Esther Hahn Jones 
 by Sherk and June Jones 

 

Missing you… 

Just a thought of sweet remembrance,  

Just a memory sad and true, 

Just the love and sweet  

devotion of the one’s who think of you… 
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On-site (9:45 on Sundays) 

Weather permitting, we will worship outside in our grove on 

the first Sunday of each month from June through September! 

 

Online / Facebook / Telephone 

Watch our worship each week at our website 

(popbangor.org/video-worship). Or watch it on our Facebook 

page (facebook.com/popbangor). You can also call in to hear 

our worship each week at 877-POP-2-POP (877-767-2767).  

New videos and audio files will be added each Monday.  

 

 

WORSHIP & MUSIC UPDATES 

The Worship and Music Committee is dedicated to helping 

you worship more fully each week. To that end, we’ve made 

a few subtle changes in worship recently.  

1. First, the communion cup table has been moved. 

Communion still operates the same way, but now the 

table is parallel to the altar, looking more like a “low 

altar,” as found in some church buildings. The empty 

cups are now in metal trays instead of directly on the 

table. This hopefully provides a slightly more 

“worshipful” feel to communion.  

2. The offering plate has been moved. Since the 

pandemic, we had the offering plate in the narthex 

instead of passing it around. We decided to keep it 

that way even after restrictions ended. We have heard 

that there are some people who miss passing the 

offering plate, that it doesn’t feel as worshipful to 

have the plate in the narthex. There are also others 

who find it more worshipful not to have the plate 

passed. So we have tried to find a middle ground; the 

offering plate is now in the worship space, in the back 

near the font. You are still invited to place your 

offering there as you come in. 

3. We know that for many, worshiping outside in the 

grove is particularly special. So, weather permitting, 

we will do that the first Sunday of each month this 

year, from June through September. The first 

outdoor service will be June 4! 

 

Please keep these people in prayer 

on the anniversary of their birth! 

 

Judy Rotzell, June 1 
Gordon Brozina, June 2 
Maverick Baggitt, June 2 
Cory Jennings, June 3 
Brooks Baker, June 5 
Tina Johns, June 6 
Joanne Robinson, June 7 
Diane Searfass, June 10 
Joyce Minisi, June 13 
Chip Harrison, June 15 
Heather Scholtes, June 15 
Richard Kessler, June 19 
Jeremy Smith, June 21 
Marion Messinger, June 21 
John Martocci, June 22 
Matthew Dotta, June 22 
Holly Blakeslee, June 23 
Magdalein Streisguth, June 23 
Christopher Brands, June 24 
Jarrett Ott, June 25 
Kathy Lane, June 25 
George Brown, June 28 
Patricia Heard, June 28 
Katie Waszmer, June 29 
 

May Key Council Highlights: 

1. May 28th Special Pentecost 
Service  

2. Rummage and Boutique sales 
were a success 

3. New insurance carrier, will 
provide better coverage at a 
lower cost 
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OUR PURPOSE STATEMENT 

We, the people of Prince of Peace 

Evangelical Lutheran Church,  

will actively seek and serve  

Christ in all people. 
 

Prince of Peace Lutheran Church 
2445 Lake Minsi Drive (Johnsonville) 

Bangor, Pennsylvania 18013 
Office Phone:  610-588-2355 

 

Website:  www.popburangor.org 
Online Coordinator:  Heather Scholtes 

lotsofsocks@live.com 
---------------------------------------- 

Worship and Holy Communion Schedule: 
Sundays at 9:45 a.m. – Join us!! 

---------------------- 
Pastor:  Rev. Michael J. Scholtes 
home:  610-588-2314  -  PastorMJS@gmail.com 
• Minister of Music:  Martin Yazdzik 
• Bookkeeper: Joyce Weishaupt                                          
• Financial Secretary:  Mary O’Meally                          
• Custodian:  Brittnee Evans 
• Parish Nurse: Justine Cesari, 610-730-7895,  
      cesarijustine1080@gmail.com 

• Administrative Assistant:  Annette Buss 
Admin. Asst’s Office Hours: Monday, Tuesday, 
Wednesday, Friday 9am–Noon   Thursday:  1 to 4 pm 
Admin Asst’s email:  poplcbangor@gmail.com 

  

Congregation Council Members: 
Connie Itterly - President  Brenda Hughes  
Traci Rumsey - Vice President Jackie Horn 
Tina Johns  - Secretary  Kerri Miller 
Kale Baker    Dave Karner 
Sara Godshalk    Marlene Stana 
Rev. Michael Scholtes  Kathy Williams  

Would you like to place an article in the 

monthly newsletter?  Highlight your ministry?  

Post a Thank you?   Make an announcement? 
  

  

EARLY SUBMISSIONS ARE  

APPRECIATED!   

July 2023 Newsletter is: 

Tuesday, June 13th at Noon 
  

You may email your submissions to  

poplcbangor@gmail.com 

Or give a handwritten items to  

Annette Buss 
  

  

**Items received  
after the deadline  

will go into next month’s 
newsletter.** 
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